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Inside there is important information you need to read.  

1. The upcoming WORSHIP SCHEDULE and news; 

2. The agenda for the upcoming CONGREGATIONAL MEETING on November 8; 

3. A summary of the 2021 Ministry Plan; 

4. Nominations for Congregational Council. 
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A Word from Pastor Trump 

It is hard to believe that November is upon us. The leaves are changing but many 
other things remain the same, and some have gotten worse. Unfortunately, all over 
the world the Covid numbers are increasing as people move indoors and get closer 
to one another. We are doing our very best to monitor numbers and make wise de-
cisions about worship and other activities. The outdoor services really have been 
wonderful, so please consider joining us. The safety measures are quite good. 
Nothing is perfect, so if you feel uncomfortable please know we miss you and join 
us online. We will also have two Sundays with small gatherings for Word and sac-
rament in the sanctuary. Simply reserve a spot and join us.   

I am so thankful for this community. In the midst of very divisive times we manage 
to talk with one another and respect other opinions and feelings. We have to remember that everyone is feel-
ing stress and anxiety about Covid and the upcoming election. Every day we turn on the television, look 
online, listen to the news or maybe just overhear someone else’s conversation, and we encounter strong and 
sometimes nasty opinions and words. Let us not do the same. Let us value others.  

Let us also do our very best to live in the truth.  That statement has many meanings.  One is that we need to 
be careful about what we listen to and where we get our information.  We know for a fact that there are many 
sources of misinformation online, and unfortunately in conversations around us. How can we “fact check” 
what we hear and most importantly what we repeat to others?  Maybe a better question to ask is “how can I 
listen to others before I tell them what I think?” However, as my sermon just the other day expressed, the 
most important truth that we must live in is the truth of the Gospel, the truth that sets us free. We are set free 
from prejudice, sin, and selfishness to live not for ourselves but for others. When we live for others, we re-
spect others, listen to others, and yes, even engage others in meaningful and worthwhile discussions.  

Again, thank you for all in this community of God. You are faithful and caring and good, no matter what dif-
ferences we may have. We recognize that what unites us, namely the love and grace of God, is greater than 
anything that can divide us. As the third chapter of Galatians reminds us: There is neither Jew nor Gentile, 
neither slave nor free, nor is there male and female, for you are all one in Christ Jesus.  

In the Meantime 

Sunday, November 15 at 7:00 p.m. 
In the Meantime will meet on November 15 at 7:00 p.m. via Zoom. Watch for 
more information about an article that we will read to discuss. Please contact Dea-
con Sandra or Pastor Trump if you have questions.   
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Indoor Communion Services 

St. Andrew’s will be offering brief communion services on  Sunday 

mornings, November 8 and November 22. All necessary precau-

tions will be taken to ensure safety. Participants will be limited to 8 per 

worship, therefore reservations are necessary.  

• You may sign up on our website at www.salutheran.com, or you may 

call the church office and leave a message. Someone will call you back to arrange for your time slot. 

• PLEASE come as close to the time as possible to minimize people interacting between services.  

• If you are unable to come at the time you reserved, please contact Sandra Holland at (803) 269-9659 in 

case someone else would like to come at that time. 

• Masks are required in the building. 

Please be assured that if you are not comfortable participating, or cannot come for any reason, God’s grace 

and mercy is present in our lives in many and various ways. Let no one feel pressured or guilty.  

We will again have the beautiful, brief service held IN THE CHURCH CEME-
TERY on Sunday, November 1 at 5:00 p.m. For those who have never at-
tended, this is a chance to walk between the markers of saints who have gone 
before us from this community and reflect on what they have meant to us.   

Outdoor Worship Services 
Sunday, November 1 and November 15  

10:30 a.m. 
In the PARKING LOT (In case of rain the service will be cancelled). 

If you can, bring your own chair (we will have plenty available). 

Masks are required.  

Observe social distancing PLEASE.  
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Gathering Online Through Zoom 
Deacon Sandra sends out a new Zoom Schedule every Monday morning in an e-news. To access a Zoom meet-
ing by video you will need to use a laptop computer, tablet, smartphone or a desktop computer that has a 
camera and microphone added.  
 
You can also access the meeting by dialing in by phone (either mobile or land line). The phone number and 
Meeting ID is listed next to each event. Please enter the meeting ID when prompted. 
 
If you have any other questions, please contact Sandra Holland at 803-269-9659 
or sholland@salutheran.com who will be happy to help you get connected. 
 
Regular Weekly Zoom Gatherings: 

Sunday 
9:45 a.m. – Zoom into the Bible led by Trent Shealy and Pastor Trump. A time of sharing and exploring 
the Bible takes place on Sundays at 9:45 via the Zoom link. Each week we examine the lessons for THAT 
SUNDAY, making your worship experience that much richer.  

Children’s Sunday School Classes - meeting on 2nd & 4th Sundays only 

9:00 a.m. - Sunday School for Preschool-2nd Graders 
9:45 a.m. - Sunday School for 3rd-6th Graders 

Youth Sunday School Class - meeting on 2nd & 4th Sundays only 
10:30 a.m. - Youth Class taught by Christine Vincent  

Monday 

6:00 p.m. - Yoga - Vicky Henderson and Linda Anderson lead a weekly yoga class for all levels.  

Tuesday 

7:15 p.m. - Pajama Time with Church Friends (Toddlers- 6th graders) 

 

Zoom Bible Study with  

Pastor Trump 
Wednesdays at 6:00 PM.  

It is SO easy to join. Just go to the Zoom link that is emailed every week and click 
on it. You do NOT have to come every week and you can join any time.  We are 
journeying through the powerful book of JEREMIAH.  By the time of this mailing we should be up to about 
chapter 9. You will not be quizzed or called on to speak if you do not desire to do so. Join us! Invite others!  
There is room on the screen for as many as we would like.  

mailto:sholland@salutheran.com
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The Joy of Singing 
Hello St. Andrew’s from Durham, North Carolina! It has been a while since I have had the pleasure of being 
in your company and I miss you all very much. I recently rejoined the choir virtually and it has been such an 
amazing experience. After moving to Durham for Scott’s job change, we have not found a church that feels 
like “home” and I have really been missing singing in the choir, playing handbells and being actively involved 
in a church family. Back in July, Melinda Crenshaw sent me a message to say hello, and she invited me to 
drop in on a choir zoom call and catch up with some familiar faces. Nicholas then extended the invitation to 
join in the virtual choir project that was starting up for St Andrew's. I don’t know if I can express in words 
how excited I was over this! I have been given the opportunity to rejoin a community that I love so much, 
and once again sing alongside your talented voices. It feels like home to hear Jenny play the piano, to have 
the expert direction of Nicholas, and enjoy the Word of God in the beautiful music selections provided. As 
crazy as life has been in the middle of this pandemic, this has been a huge blessing for me! Being able to join 
you virtually has brought me so much joy! I look forward to continuing to join you in song. 

Love and God's Peace, 
Marianne Babin 

Come be part of our Virtual Choir! 

By now, hopefully you have seen and heard the gifts of our Virtual Choir in our 
online worship services. We have heard from many in the congregation that it truly 
feeds their souls to have this unique choral ministry during our months apart. 
With several church Festival Sundays nearing, this is a great time to jump into this 
ministry with us, and offer your gift of song to those at home! All participation in 
these projects will be done from the comfort of your own home, with no technical 
experience or equipment needed other than cell phones, tablets, or computers. If you are interested in partici-
pating, please contact Nicholas Shumate who will provide details about how to rehearse and get your part rec-
orded. Nicholas can be reached at nshumate@salutheran.com or at (803) 448-7361.  

Donations for Virginia Wingard 

Food Pantry 
The Food Pantry at Virginia Wingard is open. They are taking bags to cars in-

stead of having people come in the building. The food pantry's hours are Tues-

day, Wednesday, Thursday 1-3 p.m. and they serve people in 29201, 29203 and 

29210 area codes. You have to show an ID to receive food. If you would like to 

donate food, please take food directly to Virginia Wingard and call 772-0794 before you go to make sure some-

one will be there. 

Items needed for the month of November: 
14 to 16 oz. jar of peanut butter 

14-16 oz. can of baked beans 
Can of tomato soup 

Can of chicken and rice soup  
Cookies 

They are also taking monetary donations. Mail your checks to Virginia Wingard UMC, 1500 Broad River Rd, 

Columbia, SC 29210, and put "food pantry" in the memo line. 

mailto:nshumate@salutheran.com


Youth Schedule (7th—12th graders) 

Sunday, November 1, 2:30 p.m. – Confirmation Class supper and games. 

Sunday, November 8, 6:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. – Youth activity  

Sunday, November 15, 4:00 p.m. – Boys’ group 

Sunday, November 22, 4:00 p.m. – Girls’ group 

Sunday, November 29 

Noon—Picnic Lunch and Advent Day 
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Advent Day -  

Sunday, November 29 
Bring a lunch and let’s picnic in a social distanced way with our church family! 
Drinks and dessert will be provided. We will have supplies available for each 
household to make an Advent wreath. You may also pick up your Advent 
wreath supplies to work at home, if you’d prefer. We will need to know how 
many wreath kits to assemble, so please register online through the weekly e-
news. Or, contact Deacon Sandra at sholland@salutheran.com or 803-269-
9659. 

Share Your Faith Stories 
Danielle and Brian Sill were members of our congregation for several 

years before moving out west 3 1/2 years ago for new jobs once Danielle 

earned her Masters in Epidemiology at USC. Brian wrote an article about 

their faith journey as they moved through Danielle's complicated pregnancy 

and premature birth of their son, Griffin. Click here to read the article 

online. If you are reading a paper copy of this newsletter, contact the church 

office and we will send you a copy of this article. Thank you, Sill family, for 

sharing yourselves with us when you lived in Columbia and for continuing to 

share your gift of faith with us across the miles.   

mailto:sholland@salutheran.com
file:///C:/Users/Lina/Downloads/Sill Newsletter.pdf
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Pajama Time with Church Friends 
Did you know that every Tuesday night since March 24th the children of St. Andrew’s have been gathering on 

Zoom for Pajama Time with Church Friends? In the early weeks, we were all learning how this Zoom thing 

would work and sometimes the link was wrong and there was a lot of user error on my part. The children did-

n’t know how to act or what to say and some wouldn’t say anything at all. But, as time passed (7 months/32 

weeks) we have all learned a lot! I send out a reminder email on Tuesday afternoon asking the children to 

bring something specific to share. The week before Reformation, I asked them to wear something red or bring 

something red because we were talking about Martin Luther and the Reformation. We gather at 7:15. Many 

children come in their pajamas with wet hair from their evening baths. We welcome everyone and have a time 

of sharing about the theme for the day. Everyone gets a turn to show what they brought. Then we have a story, 

video or puppet show. Sometimes it’s related to the weekly lessons from that Sunday, sometimes it is based on 

the church year and sometimes it’s just what the Holy Spirit puts on our hearts for that week. After the lesson, 

Jenny Walrath (and sometimes Lynne and Christa LaSalle) will lead the group in a song. It’s always an adven-

ture! 

Then, we end with prayer. Sometimes the children repeat a prayer after me but lately I’ve been asking the 

children for prayer requests. Tonight they had so many prayer requests that I had to cut them off! After the 

kids signed off, Jenny and I talked about what to do about the lengthy prayer time.  We laughed about this 

“problem”. How wonderful is it that these sweet children have so many prayers to speak to God that we run 

over our time? You in the congregation without little ones—on Tuesday nights at 7:15 would you please take a 

moment to thank God for these children for whom you made promises at their baptism? We are surely 

blessed to have a congregation who loves and cares for these little ones.  

—Peace, Deacon Sandra 

The Angel Tree 
We are working with E.E .Taylor Elementary School to see what we can do to help fami-
lies in need this year for Christmas but they are still unsure of how to do this since the 
children are not yet back at school in person. So, please watch the e-news for more de-
tails about this in the next few weeks. We know there is a need, we just aren't sure how 
we will be asked to help just yet. 

 

Backpack program for  
E.E. Taylor Elementary School 
The Covid-19 pandemic has impacted nearly everything in our lives. The Backpack pro-
gram at E.E. Taylor Elementary School is no exception to the Covid-19 impact.  Our con-
gregation has supported this ministry for children for several years. E.E. Taylor has held 
virtual classes since August. Even though the school soon will ease into in-person teaching 

two days a week, the school administration is not ready for us to deliver Backpacks for the children. We will 
stay in contact with the school and let you know when we can resume this important ministry. 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 

10:30 a.m. 
Outdoor Worship in  
Parking Lot 
2:30 p.m. 
Confirmation Class 

5:00 p.m.  

All Saints’ Worship at 
St. Andrew’s Cemetery 

2 
6:00 p.m. 
Yoga via Zoom 

3 
7:15 p.m. 
Pajama Time via 
Zoom 

4 
6:00 p.m. 
Zoom Bible Study w/ 
Pastor Trump  

5 
9:30 a.m. 
Welca Quilters 

6 7 
 

8 

9:00 a.m. 
Sunday School for Pre-
school-2nd Graders 
9:45 a.m. 
Sunday School for 3rd-
6th Graders 
9:45 a.m.  
Adult Sunday School 
10:30 a.m.  
Youth Class 
 
Indoor Communion 
Service (reservations 
required) 
 
12:00 p.m. 
Congregational Meeting 

9 
6:00 p.m. 
Yoga via Zoom 
 
 
 
 

 
 

10 
 
6:30 p.m. 
Lutheran Men 
Zoom 

7:15 p.m. 
Pajama Time 
Zoom 

11 
6:00 p.m. 
Zoom Bible Study w/ 
Pastor Trump  

12 
9:30 a.m. 
Welca Quilters 
 
7:00 p.m. 
Council Meeting 
 
 

13 
 

14 
 

15 
10:30 a.m. 
Outdoor Worship in  
Parking Lot 
4:00 p.m.  
Boys Youth Group 
7:00 p.m. 
In the Meantime 

16 
6:00 p.m. 
Yoga via Zoom 

 
 
 

17 
7:15 p.m. 
Pajama Time via 
Zoom 

18 
6:00 p.m. 
Zoom Bible Study w/ 
Pastor Trump  

19 
9:30 a.m. 
Welca Quilters 

20 
7:00 p.m. 
Ladies’ Book Club 

21 
 

22 
9:00 a.m. 
Sunday School for Pre-
school-2nd Graders 
9:45 a.m. 
Sunday School for 3rd-
6th Graders 
9:45 a.m.  
Adult Sunday School 
10:30 a.m.  
Youth Class 
 
Indoor Communion 
Service (reservations 
required) 

4:00 p.m. 

Girls Youth Group 

23 
6:00 p.m. 
Yoga via Zoom 

 
 

24 
7:15 p.m. 
Pajama Time via 
Zoom 

25 
 

26 
THANKSGIVING 

27 
 

28 
 

29 

12:00 p.m. 

Picnic Lunch and Ad-
vent Day 

30 
6:00 p.m. 
Yoga via Zoom 

 
   

 



Peter Puppet is excited about Reformation Sunday. 

Kristine Thompson is reading the Bible Story for Sunday School via zoom.  
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Outdoor Worship Services 



Robbie Derrick  
Robbie grew up at St. Andrew’s where he was baptized and confirmed. Robbie attend-
ed St. Andrew’s Lutheran until moving away after college. Robbie returned to Colum-
bia in 2005 and returned to St. Andrew’s Lutheran with his family shortly thereafter. 
Robbie and his wife Susie have been married for 27 years. They have 3 children; Mad-
die - 22, Bailey - 18 and Jake 15, all baptized and confirmed at St. Andrew’s. Robbie 
has served on several committees at St. Andrew’s including the Stewardship and 
Youth committees as well as assisting with the grounds crew. Robbie works for Know-
How Systems Global, an automotive repair company, as Senior Vice President. He is a 
graduate of Clemson University with a degree in Economics with a minor in Law. He 
enjoys family dinners, watching Clemson Football, listening to music, reading autobiographies and tries to 
play the guitar.    

Beth Hutchison 
Beth Hutchison has been a member of St. Andrew’s Lutheran Church for 15 years. She 
has participated in many of the outreach programs sponsored by the Church including 
Family Promise, feeding the homeless in the park, the Backpack program, Inasmuch 
with the bicycle collection project, and various other community support projects. She 
has also served on the Stewardship Committee.  In November she will end her 18-
years of service on the school board of trustees for Lexington-Richland Five School 
District. During that time, she served as the Board chair, vice chair and secretary. Beth 
has two grown children and one grandchild.  She and her fiancé, Bob Cox, will be mar-
ried at St. Andrews Lutheran in November. 

Georgia Godfrey 
I joined St. Andrew’s in 2005 with my husband, Jason, and our 6 month old son, 
Carter. We have enjoyed growing in our faith as a family in this community over 
the years. Carter is 15 now, and our son, Ben is 11. I work as a School Counselor at 
Brockman Elementary. Through the years at St. Andrew’s, I have been a Sunday 
school teacher, led projects for Inasmuch, served on church council the last two 
years, helped with Luther League activities and Vacation Bible School. I especially 
enjoy our congregation’s dedication to service and education. 

Mary Lynn Fulmer 
My name is Mary Lynn Fulmer. I’ve been a member of St. Andrew’s for over 15 years and a lifelong lutheran 
from Prosperity, SC. I attended Newberry College and earned a Bachelor of Science degree in Business Ad-
ministration. I’m currently employed with Mauldin & Jenkins, a CPA firm in downtown Columbia. I’m the 
proud mother of two children, Elizabeth and Robert (deceased) and three grandchildren, Adam, Lucy and 
Lily. In my free time, I enjoy gardening, yoga, walking and being with friends and family. I facilitate a grief 
support group for families and friends of loved ones who have lost their lives to addiction. I’m passionate 
about sharing my experiences and hope for individuals affected by this disease. I have been active in the hand-
bell choir, Sunday School, bookclub and In the Meantime small group. The relationships formed at St. An-
drews are truly a blessing in my life. My church family has helped me grow spiritually through some very diffi-
cult struggles, and I am grateful for this community of faith and honored to serve where I am called. 

 

 

 

Congregational Council Nominees 
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Mandy Glowacki 
Rick, Sean and I found a home at St. Andrew’s after Sean was born in 2000.  I have since 
served on Church Council, the Fellowship Committee, assisted with worship as a Reader 
and Lay Assistant.  Beginning in 2018, I have coordinated the children’s Sunday School 
and look forward to more opportunities to serve. 

 

 

John Bass 
I started attending St. Andrew’s Lutheran Church in February 2016, with my now wife, Jan 
Bass. I am employed at Zeus Industrial Products in St. Matthews and am responsible for 
managing our Logistics Center and our Configuration department. I have been with Zeus 
for twenty years. Jan and I have five children between the two of us, all in their twenties. It 
has been a joy and blessing to teach the Sojourners Sunday School class with Jan.  I also 
participate in Trent Shealy’s Adult Sunday School class and enjoy the personal sharing and 
delving into the scriptures. I have felt very welcomed by the church and enjoy the relation-
ships I have made and look forward to making more. My faith has been at the center of de-
cisions I have made throughout my life.  

Annual Congregational Meeting 
On November 8, at 12:00 p.m., we will hold our annual Congregational meeting, outside, in the parking lot, 
weather permitting. We would also like to invite members of St. Andrew’s to attend the meeting using Zoom.  
Since our church constitution does not specifically allow the annual meeting via electronic means, the SC Syn-
od has advised us to get approval for a Zoom meeting.   

Therefore, you will soon be getting from the church an email asking you to vote on allowing the members of 
our church to attend the annual congregational meeting via Zoom. We need 80% of the respondents to approve 
(or vote yes).  If you do not use email, simply call the office, and voice your vote. Please make sure you give 
your name.   

There will be one meeting; those attending via Zoom will be able to see & hear, ask questions, make comments, 
and of course, vote. 

If you have questions/concerns about the 2021 Ministry Plan please see Tom Henry or Curtis Amick. They will 
both be available after the November 1 outdoor worship service. They will also host a Zoom meeting on Mon-
day, November 2 at 6:00 p.m. The Zoom ID will be announced in the weekly e-news. 

Vision for Stewardship 
By now all of you have received letters, emails, bulletin inserts, seen temple talks and more. We hope to have 
all of your “intention of giving” cards back by Sunday, November 8.  You may mail your cards to the church or 
you may email your response to sberger@salutheran.com  

mailto:sberger@salutheran.com
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St. Andrew's Lutheran Church

2021 Ministry Plan : :

: : Increase/

: : (Decrease)

: :

Benevolence : 55,550.00 : 58,550.00

: :

Staff Expenses : :

Salaries/Contracted Services : 211,535.54 : 224,125.45 *
Total Staff Expenses : 320,597.42 : 333,904.33 13,306.91

: :

Worship Team : 16,800.00 : 17,200.00 400.00

: :

Christian Education Team : 12,050.00 : 12,050.00 0.00

: :

Youth Ministry : 3,800.00 : 3,800.00 0.00

: :

Children's Ministry : 1,000.00 : 1,000.00 0.00

: :

Fellowship & Witness Team : 5,200.00 : 5,200.00 0.00

: :

Stewardship Team : 2,250.00 : * 12,250.00 * 10,000.00

: :

Social Ministry Team : 11,400.00 : 11,400.00 0.00

: :

Finance Team : 450.00 : 450.00 0.00

: :

Church Council : 1,000.00 : 1,500.00 500.00

: :

Administrative : 19,150.00 : 19,150.00 0.00

: :

Communications : 1,600.00 : 1,600.00 0.00

: :

Utilities : 38,480.00 : 38,480.00 0.00

: :

Maintenance : 49,800.00 : 78,700.00 * 28,900.00

: :

Total Current & Benevolent : 539,127.42 : 595,234.33 56,106.91
: :

Debt Retirement : 33,264.00 : 33,264.00 0.00

: :

Total Ministry Plan : 572,391.42 : 628,498.33 56,106.91

: :

* Salaries/Contracted Services includes new budget line for videographer (Online Worship Ministry)

* Stewardship increase includes funding for Stewardship for All Seasons/Church Operations

* Maintenance increase includes additional funding for building supplies and improvements

2020

Ministry Plan

Proposed

2021

Ministry Plan
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St. Andrew’s Lutheran Church  
Congregational Council Meeting 

October 15, 2020 
 
Opening 
Curtis Amick called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m.; Council met via Zoom. 
Council approved the minutes of the September 17, 2020, meeting. 
Council approved the agenda with the addition of a discussion on resuming in-person worship. 
Erin Johnson shared a devotion. 
 
President’s Report 
The President’s Report was accepted as presented. In his report, Curtis Amick suggested that if weather cooperates, the 
November 8 congregational meeting could be held outside at 12:00 p.m. Council talked about ways to include more peo-
ple – those who are more comfortable participating in activities online  – so that everyone has the opportunity to vote on 
the 2021 ministry plan and Council nominations. There was a consensus to investigate the possibilities. Paul Osmundson 
agreed to gather a team to test available technology that would allow live observation and voting.  
 
Pastor’s Report and Deacon’s Report 
The Pastor’s and Deacon’s reports were accepted as presented.  
 
Pastor Trump reported that the Church Re-opening Team continues to recommend that the church follow CDC guide-
lines still in place: that no more than 10 people gather together in an indoor room while safely distanced from one anoth-
er. Council voted and agreed to a request for more conversation about plans for re-opening, to be discussed under New 
Business. 
 
Team Reports 
Council received and accepted reports from the worship, social ministry, and stewardship teams. 
 
Stewardship Team: Tom Henry gave an update on this year’s stewardship focus. Two temple talks are posted on the 
church’s YouTube channel, and one more is forthcoming. All Council members confirmed their commitment to the cam-
paign and their intention to participate by returning the “intent card” that will be mailed to every member toward the 
end of the month. 
 
Unfinished Business 
2021 Ministry Plan 
Council approved a motion to amend the 2021 ministry plan proposed to Council at its September meeting by including 
Vision/Stewardship for All Seasons implementation in the stewardship cost center. Council approved a motion to pre-
sent this final version to the congregation for approval on November 8. 
 
New Business 
Nominations 
Council approved a motion to accept the recommendation of the Nominating Committee to present the following mem-
bers to the congregation for approval as Council members with two-year terms beginning in January 2021:  John Bass, 
Robbie Derrick, Mandy Glowacki, Georgia Godfrey (second term), Mary Lynn Fulmer, and Beth Hutchison.  
 

Church Re-opening 
Jay Folk requested time to discuss the discernment process for opening the church for indoor worship for more than 10 
people at a time. Pastor Trump and Curtis Amick shared that the Church Re-Opening Team (which includes two physi-
cians) meets weekly to review local statistics on the percentage of positive tests per number of tests administered. They 
noted that the team has researched and discussed other re-opening plans, specifically those adopted by the Virginia Syn-
od of the ELCA and the Episcopal Church Upper Diocese, which follow CDC guidelines but also take the size of the room 
and the quality of air flow into consideration. Jay asked for confirmation that the decision to re-open will be one made by 
the full Council, and he requested that Council members receive regular information from the team on the statistics and 
government/ecclesial recommendations being considered as part of the discernment process. 

Pastor Trump adjourned with prayer concerns. 
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Finance 

If you give your offering to St. Andrew's regularly by using the online access and are still receiving offering 
envelopes, please let us know if you'd like to save the church some money by canceling your envelopes. Please 
contact the church office with this request. 

Offering Envelopes 

 

St. Andrew's Lutheran Church

Statement of Income and Expense

September of Fiscal Year 2020

Fund:  01 - General

September 2020 YTD

Actual Actual

Current and Benevolence Giving 38,205.62$        328,511.70$    

Expenses 37,281.86$        312,650.80$    

Expenses under (over) Giving 923.76$             15,860.90$      

Current and Benevolence Giving 38,205.62$        328,511.70$    

Budget 44,787.70$        404,704.30$    

Giving (under) over Budget (6,582.08)$         (76,192.60)$     

Debt Retirement Fund Balance as of 1/1/2020 15,103.64$        

Funds received in 2020 26,564.50$        

Thrivent Principal Payments in 2020 (22,972.48)$       

Thrivent Interest Payments in 2020 (1,343.84)$         

Current Debt Retirement Fund Balance 17,351.82$        

Outstanding Thrivent Loan Balance as of 1/1/20 72,126.44

Principal Payments in 2020 (22,972.48)

Current Outstanding Thrivent Loan Balance 49,153.96

The principal and interest payments on the Thrivent loan are paid from

            the Debt Retirement Fund and are not part of the Budget
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Friends & Relatives 
 Corbett Anderson, nephew of Amy Vickers and 

grandchild of Mike and Susan Beeler 
 Maria Casey, mom of Joe Casey 

 Stephen Finger, friend of Jan Bass 

 Sandra Ouzts, sister of Debra Ouzts 

 Keith Ray, brother of Hank Ray 

 Sally Thompson, sister-in-law of Patsy South 

 Janette Gardner, aunt of Vickie Barfield 

 Phil Johnson, cousin of Vickie Barfield 

 Mark Bogard, cousin of Theresa Henry 

 Ernie Davis, friend of Lee Bowling 

 Jimmy Asbill, son of Shirley Swanson 

 Bonnie Seibert, cousin of Jada Mitchell 

 Sharon Hixon, friend of Vern Free 

 Edna Wheeler’s mother, and granddaughter  
       Emily Wheeler 
 Jada Johnson, niece of Erin Johnson 

 Mike Chase, cousin of Vicky Henderson 
 
Homebound 
 Sarah Cook 

 Jackie Darby 

 Pete Cox 

 Linwood Swittenberg 
 
Members in Extended Care 
 Adrian Trexler, The Brian Center 

 Madge Bartsch, Generations of Chapin 

 Martha Ferguson, NHC Parklane 

 Lois Fulmer, Lexington Extended Care 

 Flo Onley, Generations in Irmo 

 Mitch Mayer, Lexington Extended Care 

 

 

 

St. Andrew’s Lutheran Church 

Members with Prayer Concerns 
 Allen Semones, cancer treatments 
 

Deepest Sympathy 
Our prayers are with Charles Dawkins upon death 

of his sister, Elizabeth Adams, on October 6. 

Our prayers are with Vicky Barfield upon the death 

of her cousin, Phil Johnson, on September 29.  

Our prayers are with Linda Althoff’s daughter Julie, 

and son Kevin upon Linda’s death on October 12. 

 

Jenny Land  11/2 
Mark Scott  11/2 
Mary Donna Mellon  11/3 
Virginia Franklin  11/5 
Jackie Lucas  11/6 
David Bare  11/7 
David Slice  11/7 
Sarah Louden  11/8 
Sarah Luther  11/8 
Sunshine Ratliff  11/8 
Olivia Tener  11/8 
Thomas Daly  11/10 
Drake Riley  11/12 
Jolene Stalzer  11/12 

Cathy Jordan  11/21 
Jean Lail  11/24 
Treasa Thompson  11/24 
Paul Galiano  11/25 
Nicholas Shumate  11/25 
Taylor Daly  11/26 
Calvin Hastie  11/26 
Ally Montgomery  11/26 
Buddy Lewis  11/27 
Lessia Lynch  11/27 
Keith Marsh  11/29 
Tracy Folk  11/30 
Kim Lentz  11/30 
Matt Venturella  11/30 



St. Andrew’s Lutheran Church 

1416 Broad River Rd. 

Columbia, SC  29210 

 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 
 

To Reach Us 

Telephone: 803-772-6034 

Email: officemgr@salutheran.com 

Website: www.salutheran.com 

 

Pastor 

The Rev. John P. Trump 

 

Deacon 

Sandra Holland 

 

Director of Music Ministries 

Jenny Walrath 

 

Choir Director 

Nicholas Todd Shumate 

 

Communications 

Lina Gann 

 

Congregational Council 
President: Curtis Amick 
Vice President: Jay Folk  
Secretary: Deborah Slice  
Treasurer: Judy Venturella  
Asst. Treasurer: Jason Godfrey 
Financial Secretary: Sharon Berger  
Tom Bane 
Erin Johnson 
Phillip Jenkins 
Georgia Godfrey 
Beth Mullins 
Mari Frye 
Paul Osmundson 
Whanna Bouknight 

Tom Henry 


